SCWDC ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
Thursday April 6, 2023
The Annual Meeting took place indoors at Auld Shebeen in Fairfax City.

Election Chair, Bill Johnston 
President Ruth D’Alessandro called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm 
Welcoming Remarks

Welcome to all members and volunteers attending our first largeindoor meeting since COVID. Having this many members attending an in-person meeting is encouraging. The last in person meeting prior to Covid only had 36 members in attendance.  It is important for our club to have indoor and outdoor meetings to meet new people and not just sign up for ski trips, travel events and weekly events. It is alsoimportant to follow procedure, but our goal is to keep the meeting to 30 minutes and the remainder of the evening is to eat, enjoy and meet new and old friends
The Appetizers will be brought in at 7:30. All food, sodas, tea, coffee and club soda are provided by our club including tax and tip. Alcoholic beverages are on your own dime.
Presidents Report:Our volunteers have worked diligently since I have been President to keep our club going. During this time, we have had several successful Travel events, weekly outdoor events and large outdoor gatherings. Also in the past two years, our ski trips have all been sold out. This year the Northeast and West had more snow than we could handle at times. As mentioned in the fall, we have a new travel chair, Ying Wen Prince and a new Sports and Recreation Chair, Brigid O’Brien. Brigid has revived our weekend biking program and has been a ski trip leader all while working.  Gary Rubens has changed roles yet again. In addition to being our Web Master, Gary has been approved as our Membership and Communications Chair. In the past year we have hovered around 1100 members up from 880 during Covid. According to Gary and Howard about 300 of those members are new members so our demographics are changing. During the past several weeks, Gary has revised our weekly Ski and Sports Gram. He has updated content, added more pictures and added links to pertinent articles. This is whereour new and weekly events are first listed. If Program Chairs want to add something to the Ski and Sports Gram, they should contact Gary directly. 
At this time, I would like to thank our outgoing BoD members, Leo Boelhower has been a BoD member for 12 years and served as Vice President of the BoDfor several years. He has also produced 76 editions of our magazine. 

Mary Jo has been a BoD member for 4 years and while in that role acted as secretary 1 year. All this in addition to her role on the flights Committee.
Election Chairperson Begins Election

Bill Johnston thanked the Nominating Committee Chairperson, Geoffrey Pennoyer for his role in seeking new board members as well as the other committee members.  He then discussed the Election Process details. Bill read brief bios for each Board members being elected in Alphabetical order and asked them to come up for comments. The board members were introduced and came up on stage to make brief statements. Board members seeking reelection are Bev Ashcraft, Sylvia Harris, absent due to hip surgery, Larry Langer and Carol Thomas.  Bill then made some comments included in Ruth D’Alessandro’s bio and turned the meeting back over to the President.

President’s Comments: We have talked about our new Program Chairpersons. However, we do not have a Social/Cultural Chair. For this event, the picnic and Christmas Party we are going to have, I am taking the lead on planning. I welcome help. We had many other events including, LEDO, the tennis event in Washington DC and other cultural events that we need leaders for so let me know if you are interested. I believe in turn over and new leaders. Sometimes members do not want to volunteer if they think there will have to be a leader for many years. Others have enjoyed long term leadership. Please contact me at any time, call Chairperson’s to volunteer or contact Pete at the Club office if you are interested in volunteering. 

At this time the Election Chair announced that voting was closed. Gary Rubens announced that all BoD members and the President were elected by the membership votes. 
Also, the three proposed Changes to the Clubs Bylaws and Rules of Procedure were passed by the membership. 
Treasurer’s Report

According to information received from Brian Chollar, our Treasurer this has been a good year financially for our club. The ski trips all ran smoothly and showed a profit except for Grand Massif which was cancelled. The two travel trips were successful and showed excellent profits. There are still outstanding payments and we will not have a final number until our audit is completed. At this time, Brian believes we will make a total profit after expenses of about $35,000.00. We will finally be fully recovered from our losses due to COVID. 
Volunteer Awards

We have many volunteers and could give Awards to some volunteers every year. I would especially like to thank the picnic volunteers who have served for the past several years and the Flights Committee volunteers who have assisted at the Back to the Slopes Events.
Some of the following awards were recommended by BoD members and some were recommended by Program Chairpersons. The BoD voted unanimously to approve all awards.

Some members are not here to receive their awards and they will be mailed but I will talk about them. If you are here, please come to the front to receive your award when I call your name.

Complimentary Membership

A Complimentary Membership is given by the BoD “For Signal Assistance to the Sport of Skiing or to the club in carrying out its Objectives”. This year, the award is being given to David Tom’s Chairperson of the Sailing Program. 

Silver Award

The Silver Award is awarded by the board for “Outstanding and Meritorious Service to the Club, and for long and faithful services to the ideals and goals of the club and the ski and sports community by a member. It can be a one-year performance or for performance over several areas over a period of several years”.

This award was recommended by Jack and Casey Tarr who have been in charge of our indoor tennis parties for many years to Rick Van Metter. 

Gold Award
The SCWDC Gold Certificate is awarded by the board for “Outstanding and Meritorious Service and for long and Faithful Service to the Ideals and Goals of the club and the skiing community to a member. The gold award is given for service over a period of years and is sometimes given to more than 1 member”. 

This award is given to Jim Suh and Mary-Jo Swinimer. They were both recommended by the Flights Committee Chairs Joe Gilbert and Ken Eng. 

Toni Castagnolo Award

The Toni Castagnolo Award (formerly known as the Founders Award) is granted by the BoD “to members demonstrating loyalty, enthusiasm, and unselfish efforts to the club over an extended period of time. Such a person must have been a member of our club for a minimum of 25 years. More than one such award may be given in one year”. 
This award was recommended by the BoD to be given to Brian Chollar and Howard Fisher.
Joan Hauswirth Memorial Trophy

The Joan Hausworth Memorial Trophy (first presented in 1962) is granted annually by the BoD to the “SCWDC member who has contributed the most to the club during the current year. Although generally the award is granted to only one person a year, there have been exceptions when it has been granted to two members”.

This year the BoD voted to present this award to Mike Cavallero and Charlie Lorenzetti for their continued persistence to keep the SCWDC’s ski enhancement program alive. 
President’s Announcement
Ying leader of the Viking Cruise for 2025 unable to attend the meeting. 4 cabins are left. We only have two months for members to sign up before these cabins are release to non-members of our club. 22 members already signed up.
The meeting was adjourned by the President at 7:35 pm
Presentation: Doug Horstman, Encompasse Tours EPIC and ICON passes.

Presentation: Ken Eng, SCWDC ski trips 2024 season.
Respectfully submitted by,

Ruth D’Alessandro, President
